ON LETTER HEAD
October 8, 2014
The Hon. Anthony Foxx

United States Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE

Washington, DC  20590-0001

RE:  ONAWA, IOWA – 2015 APPLICATION FOR TIGER – LETTER OF SPONSORSHIP
Dear Secretary Foxx,

We fully support, and are sponsoring with the City of Onawa, Iowa for their application for a 2015 Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) Discretionary Grant. The lead applicant, Onawa, Iowa serves a small rural agricultural community with a population of 2,937 (US Census, 2013 estimate).  It is a rural community nestled between the Loess Hills and the Missouri River along the I-29 corridor. Onawa serves as the county seat of Monona County, and is the largest town on the Iowa side of the Missouri River between Sioux City, IA and Council Bluffs, IA.
PLEASE EXPLAIN HOW YOU OR YOUR ORGANIZATION ARE SPONSORING THIS PROJECT WITH FUNDS, WORK-IN-KIND, DONATION OF RIGHT-OF-WAY, ETC.
The proposed project, known locally as the “K45 Rural Corridor Project”, is a regionally important roadway improvement projects by which a multi-modal connection to community employment centers, education, and services for non-drivers and drivers will be constructed. The infrastructure improvements along this corridor will stimulate long-term job growth and strengthen opportunities for our most underserved residents. The proposed project includes the following features:

· Connects citizens of Monona, Woodbury, and Harrison Counties and their respective Cities to municipal and County services;
· Connects the three Counties and the City of Onawa to the Iowa state highway system; 
· Strengthens mobility of middle class citizens by enhancing their access to important economic opportunities in neighboring communities within the region and beyond; 
· Enhances connectivity within and between rural municipalities; and

· Includes some needed transportation improvement projects adjacent to K45 within the local municipalities.

The surface transportation infrastructure project, once complete, will give residents of the three Counties and the three Cities a safe and reliable access to I-29. This freeway is a gateway to the larger Iowa DOT state highway system. Onawa is a regional commercial and retail hub that provides services and economic opportunities for Monona County, Iowa, western Iowa rural regional community and residents in eastern Nebraska. The benefits of a TIGER award will be seen immediately – the roadway improvements to critical surface transportation infrastructure and the short-term construction jobs which will be significant to my constituents. 
I respectfully request your thoughtful consideration of Onawa’s TIGER “K45 Rural Corridor Project” grant application. Please do not hesitate to contact me, should you have any questions or concerns at YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION or Bradley J. Hanson, MPA, CFM, City Administrator, City of Onawa at (712) 433-1181 (onawaca@longlines.com). 
Sincerely,

SIGNATURE, PRINTED NAME, & TITLE
RETURN TO THE CITY OF ONAWA: ATTENTION CITY ADMINISTRATOR BRADLEY HANSON, 914 DIAMOND STREET, ONAWA, IA 51040.
